STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOCQGY

Northwest Regional Office, 3190 - 160th Ave. S.E. * Bellevue, Washington 98008-5452 * (206) 649-7000
May 3, 1994

Mr. Walt Pich

Nowicki & Associates

33516 9th Avenue S., Building #6
Federal Way, WA 98003

Dear Mr. Pich:

Thank you for submitting the results of your independent remedial
action for the Department of Ecology's (Ecology's) review.
Ecology appreciates your initiative in pursuing this
administrative option under the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA).

Ecology's Toxics Cleanup Program has reviewed the following
information regarding the Havenwood Care Center facility located
at 1821 Grove Street in Marysville, Washington:

1. TLC/TPH Soil Testing and Remediation - 2 UST Sites

(UST's removed 4/90), prepared by Nowicki and
Associates, dated January 29, 1993;

2. Careage Havenwood Care Center Bioremediation Project,
- prepared by Nowicki and Associates, dated July 6, 1993;

3. Task schedule and timeline for the installation of
groundwater monitoring wells and water testing; and

4. Marysville Care Center Groundwater Sampling, prepared by
Nowicki & Associates, dated April 22, 1994.

Based upon the above listed information Ecology has determined
that, at this time, the site does not pose a threat to human
health or the environment.

Therefore, Ecology has determined that no further action is
necessary at this site under the MTCA, Chapter 70.105D Revised
Code of Washington (RCW). Please note that because your remedial
actions were not conducted under a consent decree with Ecology,

this letter is not a settlement by the state under ch.
70.105D.040(4) RCW.

This determination is made only with respect to the release
identified in the remedial action reports listed above. This no
further action determination applies only to the area of the
property at 1821 Grove Street, Marysville, affected by the
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release identified in the report. It does not apply to any other
release or potential release at the property, any other areas on

the property, nor any other properties owned or operated by
CAREAGE.

Ecology does not assume any liability for any release, threatened
release or other conditions at the site, or for any actions taken
or omitted by any person or his/her agents or employees with

regard to the release, threatened release, or other conditions at
the site.

Ecology will update its databases to reflect this "No Further
Action" determination. Your site will not appear in future
publications of the Confirmed and Suspected Contaminated Sites
Report (previously known as the Affected Media and Contaminants
Report) or in future Leaking Underground Storage Tank Lists.

Please contact me at (206) 649-7259 if you have any questions.
Sincerely,
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Christi Madden
Tanks Information Coordinator

CSM:cm

cc: Mr. Bob Pospisil, CAREAGE



